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Grandview Unit Objectives and Directions 

The objectives and directions of the Grandview Unit were discussed and it was 
agreed that the following kinds of objectives were to be strived for during 
the next three month period: 

1) There will be an attempt to increase the excellent progress made in Behavior 
Modification programs. This happily will be done with! supplemental staff to 
increase the amount of time residents spend in DAC's and should occur some-
time during November. 

2) A second objective was to increase the number of referrals to appropriate 
community facilities and the necessity of the team to become more knowledge­
able in services provided in these community facilities so as to make appropriate 
placements. 

3) A major emphasis would be on the development of the medical rehabilitation 
programs in Seneca. An excellent start has been made in this area with the 
support of the ward staff, plus consultation from physical therapy and 
occupational therapy and efforts will be made to continue this. 

The overall picture is one of a great deal of optimism as tremendous strides have 
been made in Grandview during the past year. The key factor has been the excellent 
work done by the Building Supervisor's, Mrs. Klement, Mrs. Crosby in particular. 
A desirable goal would be to develop some of the training material used in DAC's 
for dispersal to the remainder of our staff and others interested in this program. 
The entire Unit Team is to be congratulated and encouraged to go on with their 
high level performance. 
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